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The Monthly Newsletter of St. Markôs Episcopal Church in Basking Ridge, New Jersey 

Dear Friends, 

The new vestry met on January 18th to talk through our priorities for the next year 
and beyond. We used as our foundation the data that was compiled from the 
cottage meetings for Project Insight. Our conversation began there, and from there 
we talked about what we wanted to do as a parish family. 

This isnôt an exhaustive list, but rather the highlights. 

It was clear from peopleôs repeated comments that outreach is one of the things we 
do best. We also know that engaging important causes is something that the 
general population and younger people specifically find important. So, this year, 
weôre going to have two major events, each around an outreach project. Theyôre 
going to be fun events, with music and food. Theyôre going to be events that youôll 
want to invite your friends and family to join in on. And, weôre going to be doing 
meaningful things for people in needðand at some point weôll turn off the music and 
talk about the people who will be impacted from this project, and how it connects to 
our faith. 

Weôre going to create an activity center in the Parish Hall with information and 
pictures of all of our major outreach programs. There will be things to engage with, 
cards to sign for shut-ins, and crayons and paper for the littler ones to draw on. In 
the parish hall this center will be visible not only by us, but by any group that comes 
to use the hall throughout the week. 

The Buildings and Grounds Commissions have a very exciting idea to make our 
parish upkeep and maintenance more of a fellowship opportunity. Work groups will 
be fun, will connect people who might not know each other already, and will be 
opportunities to teach people skills that they may not have acquired yet. 

For the next several years we are going to continue to support and promote Alpha 
hereðas it is already a foundational part of who we are. Weôre going to explore new 
venues to DO Alphaðlike we did with bringing it to Ridge Oak this past fall. And, we 

(Continued on page 2) 

February, 2020 

- Come. Grow. Here. - 
St. Mark's is a place to grow. Itôs a place to grow closer in our connection to God. Itôs a place to grow closer 
to the needs of the world, which God places on our hearts. Itôs a place to grow among and with other peo-

ple, from diverse backgrounds and perspectives. 

Jesus said, ñYou 
are the light of 
the world. A city 
built on a hill 
cannot be hid.ò 

 
 Matthew 5:14  

A CALL TO ACTION:   
This Sunday (and the Sunday after that...) introduce yourself to at least one person who you donôt know. 
Hear a little of their story, and tell them a little of yours.  
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UPCOMING SUNDAYS 

The Lion's Roar  

are committed to finding something for our Alpha 
ñalumniò to engage that is spiritually fulfilling while 
Alpha is in session. 

This past year we grew. Really. Our Sunday 
attendance was up over last year. We welcomed 
over 2 dozen people who joined our parish family. 
We expanded our connections on social media and 
the webðengaging parishioners, people who used 
to be parishioners but who moved away, and people 
weôve never met before. 

So, the question is no longer ñhow will we grow?,ò 
but rather ñHow will we CONTINUE to grow?ò 

 Peace, 

Rick 

(Continued from page 1) 
 

February 2 - The Presentation of Our Lord, or Candlemas. This is a MAJOR feast day on the churchôs 
calendar, when we remember the infant Jesus being brought to the Temple, 40 days after his birth. Itôs also 
a yummy feast day... traditionally crepes are cooked and served on Candlemas! 

February 9 - This is the first of two Sundays that weôll be looking at Jesusô Sermon on the Mount. 

February 16 - In todayôs section of the Sermon on the Mount, Jesus provides commentary on some items 
from the Ten Commandments, expanding their usefulness in our life. 

February 23 - This is the ñLast Sunday after the Epiphany,ò when we always revisit the Transfiguration of 
Jesus before Peter, James, and John. 

Outreach News 
 
Did you know?? 

 

In the corner of the Link, just to the right of where you 
hang your coat are containers marked for the Food 
Bank and the Community Hope for Veterans.   

Donations can be made at any time!  

Think non-perishable, toiletries and such. Make it a 
part of your weekly/monthly shopping. St. Markôs vol-
unteers deliver on a regular schedule. 

 
Thank you so much for your generosity!! 
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The Lion's Roar  

As the new fellowship chair on the vestry, I will do my best to bring an exciting year of activities within our 
community to enjoy. Based on past tradition we will kick-of the year with the mid-lent brunch on March 15th. 
May we have fun, fellowship, and joy together throughout the coming new year. 

I hope you will consider joining with me in service to these fellowship ideals which draw so many new 
people to St. Markôs year after year by covering one Sunday service coffee hour or lending a hand at the 
mid-lent brunch. I look forward to working with you and the other vestry members to collaborate on new 
ideas for fellowship too! 

Thanks to all who hosted already in 2020 and please feel free to let me know of any special occasions that 
you would like recognized at the coffee hour.  Hereôs to 2020!   

Sandy Gogerty 

St. Markôs Fellowship Chair 2020 

Fellowship 

Wardenôs Corner 

It is my pleasure to take on the responsibili-
ties of Senior Warden and serve the St. Markôs com-
munity.  Jim Lunny is a hard act to follow but we can 
all be grateful for his excellent leadership this past 
year as well as his ability to look towards the future 
and position St. Markôs for the years ahead.  I want to 
thank Jim for leaving St. Markôs in a good financial 
position so this yearôs Vestry can focus energy on 
nurturing our spiritual growth and commitments. I al-
so want to thank our outgoing Vestry members, 
Betsy Coffin, Jeff Hooper and Dave Taylor for their 
support of St. Markôs.  They all did a remarkable job 
in their commissions.  

         I am grateful for the enthusiastic Vestry we 
have this year.  At the Vestry Retreat we reviewed 
the results from Project Insight and worked on devel-
oping short- and long-term goals.  In general, the 
take-away from Project Insight was positive, we all 
seem happy with St. Markôs and especially our Rec-
tor.   That is not to say there were not great sugges-
tions for Worship, Music and our social activities. We 
all want to make sure that St. Markôs remains vibrant 
and attractive to new people and the next  

 

generation.  The Vestry discussed who we are at St. 
Markôs and areas where we want to grow. For this 
year we came up with goals and activities around our 
Outreach programs to involve more of St. Markôs and 
invite visitors to get to know us.  We also discussed 
our support for Alpha and the spiritual growth it af-
fords St. Markôs and the community. It you have not 
attended an Alpha session consider giving it a try. 

         As a parish we have a lot to celebrate.  We 
have performed major building maintenance over the 
past few years. We have implemented Alpha, a won-
derful addition to our internal spiritual growth and an 
invitation to the community to worship with us.  Our 
Outreach programs feed the hungry. We have a 
great community and sense of discipleship at St. 
Markôs and the 2020 Vestry is dedicated to support-
ing all St. Markôs endeavors.   

Sincerely, 

Joan Graff 

Senior Warden 



4 

 
 
Anniversaries 
2/13 Frank & Doriann Sanchez 
2/21 Nic & Adelene Sant Foster 
 
 
 

 

Birthdays 
2/1   Almon Lee 

2/2   Eric van der Valk 

2/3   Lesley Acheson 

        Nancy Brangaccio 

        Alexander Trucco 

        Alain Van Loo 

2/4   Blanca Ibanez 

2/6   Jeff Raunec 

        Christopher Walker 

2/7   Ryan Gogerty 

2/9   Christian Luongo 

2/10 Caleb Larner 

        Colin Seitz 

        Jacob Sockolof 

2/11 Kaitlin Solon 

2/12 Betsy Spindler 

        Matthew Trucco 

2/13 Ron Buesser 

2/14 Spencer DeFeo 

2/15 Steve Omick 

2/16 David Aul 

2/17 Alice Lapier 

 

2/18 Jaime Lunny 

        Teddy Phillips 

2/19 Lorri Layton 

2/20 Theresa Wojnar 

2/21 Bernie Jewson 

2/22 Stephen Sinofsky 

2/24 Bill Wilkes 

        Jan Ritter  

2/27 Ethan Barna 

        Daniel McKoane 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Worship: 

8am Holy Eucharist, Rite I 

10am Holy Eucharist, Rite II & Sunday School 

9am Wednesday in Post Chapel 

5pm Saturday in the Post Chapel 

 
 

Meetings: 
2/4     Holly Manor, 10am 

2/6     Ridge Oak, 10am 

          Fellowship Village, 11am 

   
2/17   Holly Manor bible study, 10am 

2/26   Ash Wednesday 

                  9am Chapel & 7pm Sanctuary 

  
2/10   Warden & Finance Meetings 

2/12   Buildings & Grounds, 7:30pm 

2/17   Vestry Meeting  

MONTHLY CALENDAR 

  

LAUGHTER IN THE PEWS 
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Boards, Beer, and Banter - the Bôs (not the stinging kind) - One benefit of retirement is having 
more time for the hobbies you enjoy. The surplus honey from beekeeping was an easy donation to Ross 
Gardens but more challenging was what to do with the kegs of homebrew starting to build up. Just in time, 
the Building and Grounds Commission new fellowship opportunity comes to the rescue.  Each quarter we 
hold parish upkeep and maintenance work groups that will be fun, will connect people who might not know 
each other already, and will be opportunities to teach people skills that they may not have acquired yet and 
at the same time spruce up facilities. You do not need to be handy to participate; we will match your skill to a 
repair need, teach you a new skill, or just come to socialize. We are planning our first meeting late February/
early March time frame. Watch for announcements .  

John Lyga 

Sunday School Happenings! 

You may have noticed we still have our paper chain from Christmas in the hallway.  We will be leaving it up 
for a few more weeks adding various crafts to it featured in the lessons we cover.  So far, we added the 
doves that appeared over Jesus when baptized by John. One never knows what may come next! We also 
started a new project this first quarter leading up to Easter called Color a smile.  As a class we decided we 
can complete 200 color pages that get sent out to share a ñsmileò with others. Check out the following link, 
https://colorasmile.org/.   Come visit a class sometime, all are welcome.  

Buildings & Grounds 

Instant Church Directory 

  our online directory 

 
Our church directory is a great resource tool that  
allows you to get to know our church family better! 
 

Simply go to the App Store, search for  
Instant Church Directory and  
download the FREE app to begin. 
 
 
 
You will use your email address listed in the directory 
to CREATE A LOGIN the first time you use the direc-
tory app.  
 
If youôre not listed in the directory, OR if you have 
trouble logging into the app, please contact the 
church office and we will help you out. 
 
 
 

Donôt have a smart phone? No problem. 
 
Instant Church Directory is also available to view on 
any web browser! 
 
To view the directory online, go to  
members.InstantChurchDirectory.com  
to log in. 
 
You will be asked to enter in your email address as 
it's listed in our directory. If your email address isn't 
listed in the directory, call Ann at the office and we 
will get you set up.   
 
The first time, click on the ñCreate a login nowò under 
the Sign In button. Enter your email address and set 
up a password to be sent an email confirmation. 
Click on the link inside that email to confirm your 
email and log in with the password you just created. 
 
You will love being able to access our most up-to-
date directory! 

 

https://colorasmile.org/
https://colorasmile.org/
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2020 VESTRY 
 
Rector: The Rev. Richard M.C. Morley 
Senior Warden: Joan Graff 
Junior Warden: Jeff West 
Grounds: Pete Kochek  
Buildings: John Lyga 
Outreach: Lea OôShea 
Finance: Matt Seitz 
Stewardship: Gerald Mcdonnell 
Christian Educ/Youth Ministry: Laura Mooney  
 

Comm. / Evangelism: Eileen Barna 
Membership:  Marcie Hanhart 

Fellowship: Sandy Gogerty 
 
Non-Vestry Positions: 
Treasurer, Teri Passarello 
Recording Treasurer:  Doug Post 
Warden Emeritus: Jim Lunny 
J2A Activities Coordinator: Chip Rubendall, Intern 
Music Director:  Mike McCormick 
Parish Admin:  Ann Millan 
 

 

 2019 Full Year Financial Results and 2020 Budget 

¶ St. Markôs completed a successful 2019.  Total 2019 Operating Revenue was $398k (000), $7k 
above 2018 and $20k above budget.  Total Operating Expense was $397k, $11k above 2018 and $19k 
above budget. Favorable Operating Revenue offset higher than budgeted expenses to produce a flat to 
slightly positive 2019 Net Operating Income (+$393). 

 

¶ The Finance Committee and Vestry have created a balanced budget for 2020 (shown below).  To 
note, budgeted 2020 Pledge Income is $3k higher than Actual 2019 Pledge Income.   

 

 

FINANCE REPORTðYTD Results 
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ST. MARKôS  SPRING 2020 RUMMAGE SALE 
MARCH 27th & 28th  
SAVE THE DATES 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
GIVE OF YOUR TIME 

 
SET UP:            Saturday,  March 21

st
    9:30am 

SORT:               Sunday, March 22
nd
 ï Thursday, March 26th 

DONATIONS:    Accepted from Sunday 1:00pm until Wednesday, March 25
th
 

BAKE SALE:     Baked good delivered Thurs pm or Fri/Sat am 
SALE:                Friday, March 27

th
 (9:00am ï 2:00pm) 

                          Saturday, March 28
th
  (9:00am ï 2:00pm) 

CLEAN UP:       Saturday, March 28
th
  - 2:30 PM 

 
We need significant donations of your unwanted and un-used items to make this sale the best ever. Tell you 
friends and family of the opportunity to donate their unwanted good to the St. Markôs Rummage Sale.  
 
Please keep in mind the items we cannot accept: 
 
Mattresses or box springs 
 

Electronic equipment over 5 years old. No computer without hard drive, with chips older than Pentium or non
-color monitors. No dot matrix printers.  
 

No Cribs or Baby equipment over 5 years old that are not to safety codes 
 

Sporting equipment over 5 years old 
 

Exercise equipment 
 

Christmas tree stands 
 

Suitcases without wheels 
 

Analog TV, VHS Tapes or Cassettes 
 

Books ï only current novels, historical or childrenôs books.  
 

Shoes ï only in good condition.  
 

No gas operated machinery 
 
A Favor Please: 
 
Toys  - please bundle parts together 
 

Menôs suits and jackets ï please mark the size and pin to lapel. 
 

Mark linen sizes 
 
Please look for the sign up sheet and help make this another successful fund raiser for the church.   
We look forward to working with you and sharing in the fellowship. 
 
 
Harry Woods, Kit McLaughlin and Annabelle Wilmer 
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